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Summary  

Assembly Bill No. 434, chaptered October 14, 2017, requires all Web based content 
provided on a state agency’s website meet accessibility needs of individuals with visual 
and/or auditory disabilities. 

Important Details 

• Autonomous Vehicle Manufacturers shall submit any requisite Autonomous 
Vehicle Testing/Deployment forms using the fillable PDFs located on the 
California DMV website at www.dmv.ca.gov.

• Software required for PDF completion:
o Adobe Reader or Adobe Acrobat

• To avoid compromising form accessibility, please do not use any other 
software to complete the PDF.

• Manufacturers shall submit all completed forms via email to
Rodney.Aoki@dmv.ca.gov and the Autonomous Vehicles Branch at 
autonomousvehicles@dmv.ca.gov.

• Any supplemental documents (e.g. attachments) submitted to the DMV must 
meet the same accessibility as the Autonomous Vehicles Testing/Deployment 
forms.  For more information and/or resources for creating accessible content, 
please visit the following url:  www.dor.ca.gov/Home/DocumentAccessibility 

In addition to submitting a digital copy via email, please submit a signed physical copy 
to the address located on the forms. 

Questions regarding the information contained in this memo may be directed to the 
Autonomous Vehicles Branch at autonomousvehicles@dmv.ca.gov  
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